
CHURCH OFFICERS 

Elders 

Class of 2021  Class of 2022  Class of 2023 

Kim Edinger   Vicki Born   Leslie Gilreath 

Judy Kuhlman  Lew Burchard  Marlene Smith 

 

Deacons 

Class of 2021  Class of 2022  Class of 2023 

Robert Smith  J. Michael Hall  Mary Bartels 

George Pica   Jo Ann Hartzell 

    Rosemary Holloway 

      

     CHURCH STAFF 

Rev. David Schell, Pastor, email:  pastor@fairplainpc.com 

Linda Cogswell, Church Secretary – email:  fairplainpc@gmail.com 

Vladimir Slavujevic, Director of Music Director,   

email: vladimirslavujevic5@gmail.com 

Muyu Zou, Pianist/Accompanist – email:  rainking1zou@gmail.com 

Jody Pauley, Nursery Attendant, email:  jodypauley1@gmail.com  

Jenna McAllister, Treasurer, email:  jennabetz@comcast.net  

Jill Wendel, Financial Secretary, email:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK 

January 24 - 31 

 

TODAY:  9:30 am – Worship (Live Streaming) 

   Installation of Church Officers 

   10:45 am – Zoom Coffee Hour 

   11:00 am – Zoom Deacon’s Meeting 

   

THURSDAY:  1:30 pm-Food Pantry 

 

  SUNDAY:  9:30 am – Worship (Live Streaming) 

    10:45 am – Zoom Coffee Hour 

     

  January 24     January 31 

 

Liturgist:  Eloise Gundersen        Liturgist:  Robert Smith 

Director of Music:  Vladimir Slavujevic      Director of Music:  Vladimir Slavujevic 

Pianist:  Muyu Zou          Pianist:  Muyu Zou 

Sound Technician:  J. Michael Hall       Sound Technician:  J. Michael Hall 

Video Technician:  Bill Cundiff        Video Technician:  Bill Cundiff 

Nursery:  Jody Pauley         Nursery:  Jody Pauley 

 

Prayer Requests: If you have prayer requests that you would like to leave as a 

voicemail to be played on Sunday morning, you can call 269-332-1118 to leave a 

message, and we will play it on Sunday morning. 

 

Prayer Concerns (1/17/21):  Jill Wendel; Continued prayers for Leslie Gilreath for 

comfort and peace; she will have radiation treatments for 5 days, week of Jan. 18. 

Prayer Concerns (1/10/21):   Birth of Finnegan Alan Reedy, born 1/9/21, in 

Fairbanks, Alaska.  Finnegan’s parents are Stacy Smith Reedy and Seth Reedy, and 

Stacy is niece to Robert and Marlene Smith. 
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Prayer Concerns (1/3/21):   

Terry Bryant, brother-in-law of Denny & Linda Cogswell 

Sally Barker’s sister-in-law, Delores (last stage of cancer) 

Family of Duane Schneider, the passing of Duane in December 

Prayer Concerns (12/20/20):  Ryan Murphy, Julie Nash’s brother-in-law 

 Greg Powell, adjusting to medications 

Prayer Concerns (12/13/20):  Bob & Joan Cade, friends of John Kauffman (Covid) 

 Mary Bartels 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

2020 ANNUAL MEETING & REPORTS:  Session has scheduled the Annual 

Congregational Meeting and Meeting of the Corporation for Sunday, February 21, 

immediately following worship.  This will be a Zoom meeting – if you do not have 

internet, you can contact the church office to get a phone number to call in on. 

 

Linda has extended the deadline to submit your annual reports until Monday, 

January 31.  Please submit your reports in the following format:  Font Style:  

Tahoma – Font Size:  12, Layout:  Portrait 

 

COVID VACCINE REGISTRATION:  People 65 and older can now get on the Covid 

vaccine waiting list on the Berrien County Health Department web site: 

http://berriencounty.org/1745/COVID-19-Vaccine-Information 

CE COMMITTEE VOLUNTEERS:  If you would like to volunteer to be on the 

Christian Education Committee in 2020, please contact Vicki Born as follows: 

 Email:  vbornk1p1@gmail.com or cell:  269 208-9404. 

 

THESE DAYS REQUEST:  If you would like a copy of the current January – March 

These Days devotionals, please contact the church office and speak to Linda. 

 

VIRTUAL COFFE HOUR:  Please join our virtual coffee hour at 10:45am Sundays. 

You will receive a link if you are subscribed to our email newsletters. You can 

subscribe at https://www.fairplainpc.com/newsletters/. 

 

 

MISSION STATEMENT 

 

We, the members of Fairplain Presbyterian Church, rejoice in God’s grace and 

redeeming love through Jesus Christ.  We believe we have been called as God’s children 

to create an open and welcoming community, to worship and praise God, and to 

nurture and support each other.  We are called to develop our God-given gifts and to 

equip ourselves to reach out to the world in love and compassion.  Thus prepared, we 

will share our faith, preach the gospel, feed the hungry, and be peacemakers 

according to God’s will. 
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